
 

P0 Box 349 The Entrance 2261 
 

9 July, 2010 
 

The Hon. Grant Anthony McBride 
Member for The Entrance  
24 The Entrance Road, 
The Entrance  
NSW 2261 
 
 

Subject:     THE ENTRANCE POLICE STATION. 
 

Dear Grant, 
 

At our Executive Committee Meeting held on Tuesday, 6th July the subject of the future of The 
Entrance Police Station was discussed.  It was resolved that I write to you to obtain a commitment 
that The Entrance Police Station remains a fully manned station. 
 
The matter arises because there is a persistent rumor that with the construction of a new Police 
Station at Wyong that The Entrance Police Station will be downgraded.  The value of the property 
in Denning Street was seen as another reason for the existing station to be closed to raise much 
needed revenue.  There is already community concern that The Entrance Police Station is 
undermanned.  Concerns were expressed as to how could Police respond to calls to The Entrance if 
they have to come from Wyong, especially in times of peak traffic on Wyong Road, when traffic is 
at a standstill.   
 
It would be appreciated if you could please give a commitment to TEPCP that The Entrance Police 
Station remains fully manned as at present and does not revert to the unsatisfactory unmanned type 
of Police Station. 
 
We thank you in anticipation. 
 
 

Yours Sincerely  

 
Douglas Darlington 
Secretary 
The Entrance Community Precinct Committee 
Phone/Fax:  4332 5593 
Email:  doug@darlington.id.au 

 
 


